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Royal Botanical Gardens (RBG) was fortunate to receive an award of $93,000.00 from the Hamilton 
Future Fund Board of Governors to support the construction of a 3-Season Pavilion. 
 
To determine project success, our application identified reporting measures to lead to our expected 
project outcomes.  In this final report, we are pleased to report that all remaining outcomes were 
completed as follows: 
 
Outcome #2: Community members recognize the investment made by the City of Hamilton’s 
Future Fund 
Measures to determine achievement of outcome: 

a. RBG installs a pavilion sign, which recognizes the support of the City of Hamilton Future Fund 
b. external communications for school, youth and camp programs promotes the new pavilion and 

recognizes support of the Future Fund 
c. An official opening is undertaken, which acknowledges the City of Hamilton’s Future Fund 

support.    
d. RBG’s website acknowledges the City of Hamilton    
e. RBG acknowledges the donation of the City of Hamilton Future Fund in our Donor 

Accountability Report – sent to all donors and members 
 
Report: 
As noted in previous reports, all measures except 2.e had been completed. In fact, additional promotion 
has been undertaken under section 2.b and 2.d. since our second report. The Future Fund's support 
has been recognized on our teacher portal in the Education Partners section at 
www.rbg.ca/teacherportal-educationpartners; in summer camp promotional content on our website at 
https://www.rbg.ca/camp-descriptions#outside and on page 7 of the file located at 
https://www.rbg.ca/file/education/RBGsumCamps2019.pdf for camps that will be situated in the Pavilion 
during the entire summer. 
 
 For point 2.e, please find attached a copy of Royal Botanical Gardens Donor Accountability Report, 
which notes the contribution from the City of Hamilton. 
 
 
 
Outcome #3: 
Attendance numbers to RBG school, camp and youth programs substantially increase 
Measures to determine achievement of outcome: 

a. School, camp and youth program attendance numbers increase by at least 30% by July 31, 
2019 when compared to 2016/2017 attendance numbers 

 
 
Report: 
 
Between August 1, 2016 and July 31, 2017, 22,139 students participated in onsite and distance school 
programs, day camp programs and youth programs. 
 
Between August 1, 2018 and July 31, 2019, 27,878 students participated in onsite and distance school 
programs, day camp programs and youth programs. This figure includes committed bookings and 
registrations as of July 18, 2019. 
 

http://www.rbg.ca/teacherportal-educationpartners
https://www.rbg.ca/camp-descriptions#outside
https://www.rbg.ca/file/education/RBGsumCamps2019.pdf
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This represents a substantial 22.1% growth in attendance between these two periods.  The pavilion has 
allowed us to host more school and youth programs outdoors in nature while at the same time 
protecting participants from the elements. 
 
Moreover, thanks to the donation from the City of Hamilton Future Fund, thousands of RBG visitors, 
Bioblitz and event participants have enjoyed visits to the Arboretum and enjoyed shelter and respite 
under the pavilion dome. 
 
 
Thank you! 
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As conservation leaders, botanical gardens around the world work to identify and address critical 
threats to ecosystems. We also act as trusted science educators able to share best practices in 
sustainability with audiences of all ages and skill levels.

At Royal Botanical Gardens (RBG), our goal to be a leader in environmental stewardship and 
education means that we must strive to operate in an environmentally sustainable manner. Over  
the last few years we have been on a journey to reduce our own environmental footprint.

This is a very tall order for any organization! RBG has a stellar team of biologists, ecologists, 
horticulturists and educators, but we needed a different kind of expertise to guide us in incorporating 
environmental sustainability into our operations. In 2015 RBG secured grant funding to hire a 
sustainability intern, Chris McAnally, who has since continued as our sustainability coordinator. 
Chris works with our Green Team, a group of 16 staff and volunteers who represent all areas of our 
operations. Together they are tackling the goal of reducing RBG’s environmental footprint while 
growing our resilience to the impacts of climate change.

Environmental 
Sustainability 

Key operational elements being evaluated to monitor our progress

Greenhouse  
Gas Emissions
Our goal is to reduce our  

greenhouse gas emissions over  
10 years to 20% below our  

2017 baseline. We’re able to use  
a carbon accounting tool provided  

as part of our membership in  
the Sustainable Business Initiative, 

through Sustainable  
Hamilton Burlington

Waste  
Disposal

A by-product of our business 
activities is waste material, 
whether generated from 
our operations or from 

visitors disposing of items 
they brought or purchased 
on site. RBG has set a 65% 
waste diversion target over 

the next 4 years.

Water 
Consumption
RBG is acquiring a tool that 

allows us to analyze our 
water consumption in real 
time, by specific location or 
garden area. Once we’ve 

established baseline figures, 
our next step will be to  
set a reduction target  

for 2020. 

“�The journey 
of a thousand 
miles begins 
with one step.”

										          Lao Tzu

COVER PHOTO: MARKZELINSKI.COM
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2018 projects undertaken to reduce our environmental footprint

• �A lighting retrofit was carried out at the Arboretum’s 155-year-old Rasberry House in 
preparation for its new function as office space for four full-time staff

• �Two electric golf carts were purchased for our natural lands and horticulture staff. The 
golf carts allow us to evaluate the feasibility of replacing more of our gasoline and diesel 
equipment with electric alternatives

• �Rose Garden in Hendrie Park underwent a major redesign to minimize the garden’s 
environmental impact, including the installation of a new drip irrigation system to 
significantly reduce water consumption

• �New waste diversion program bins and collection/disposal services were installed at 
Laking Garden, Nature Interpretive Centre, Rasberry House and Hendrie Park to allow 
for mixed recycling and compost collection at each location

• �A new wireless presentation system was installed to reduce paper printing for meetings. 
Duplex printing is now our default condition when printing is required 

• �A pilot project was initiated to harvest wood from diseased trees being removed from 
our collections, and use it to create artisan products such as wooden bowls

• �The Green Team developed an organization-wide Climate Change Resiliency Plan 
with three-year objectives which include strategies for operating in an environmentally 
sustainable manner 

There is no question that we have a long way to go on this journey. But to truly fulfill our 
mission to nurture and preserve healthy growing life on our planet, we have to take these 
first steps. We hope you will join us.

Watch a short video summary 
rbg.ca/DAR19

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9gmkWmdhUHw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9gmkWmdhUHw
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Carl Turkstra’s favourite thing about Royal Botanical Gardens? The smell.  
Walking around the gardens — over the bridge with his family’s name on it or 
through Rock Garden he helped make possible — he loves the smell of nature.

“I remember going to the Rock Garden for weddings when I was a child,” says 
Carl, “and that was a long time ago.” Since then he’s watched the garden grow and 
prosper, and done his part to help make that growth possible. 

In the 1990s, when Carl followed in his father’s footsteps and became president of 
Turkstra Lumber, he committed, as his father had, to donating a third of company 
profits to charitable organizations. When he looked around, he knew what he 
needed to support — art and nature, the things that make our community beautiful.

Carl’s incite Foundation for the Arts supports activities that brings the Gardens 
to life. Whether it’s sculpture, Shakespeare, or musical performances supporting 
RBG, it has become part of his legacy of giving because, for people in Hamilton, the 
Gardens are “part of our culture, they’re part of who we are.” 

Carl’s commitment reflects his view that as we move toward an uncertain 
environmental future RBG’s role in the world is more important than ever — 
educating our children, providing beauty to our community, and providing the 
public with the chance to experience the sights (and smells) of nature.

“It’s a joy for people. It’s a real joy.”

DONOR PROFILE

Carl 
 Turkstra

“I think RBG is 
a really critical 
component of life 
in this area. It’s 
important that it 
thrive and prosper 
and grow.”

Watch a short video with Carl
rbg.ca/CarlTurkstra

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JBfd2L9bQ-I
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=JBfd2L9bQ-I
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After a long year with an empty garden, 2018 marked the return of roses to  
Hendrie Park with the planting of over 2,000 bushes and companion plants in the 
new, rejuvenated Rose Garden, an innovative, sustainable and inspiring experience. 
The quintessential rose garden for Canada’s largest botanical garden.

Opened in 1967, the original Centennial Rose Garden showcased a large 
monoculture of Hybrid tea and Floribunda roses for nearly 50 years. Despite the 
best efforts of RBG’s horticulture team, the collection had suffered in recent years. 
Using environmentally friendly treatments could not outweigh the reality that the 
garden was made up of disease-prone roses in the shadow of large shade trees.  
In 2017, construction began on the rejuvenated garden, sacrificing a year of roses  
in order to take the garden in a bold new direction.

Through the support of over a $1M from RBG donors, the Rose Garden 
Rejuvenation project was inspired by three main concepts: innovation, beauty  
and sustainability. 

Roses were carefully selected by Royal Botanical Gardens’ horticulture team along 
with Peter E. Kukielski, rosarian and former curator of The Peggy Rockefeller Rose 
Garden at New York Botanical Garden. The focus was good genetics — a sturdy 
foundation of disease-resistant, disease-tolerant, and cold-hardy roses were paired 
with companion plants, some of which provide direct allelopathic health benefits to 
roses when planted in close proximity.

Under these beneficial plant pairings, the installation of a trickle irrigation system 
allows the roses and their companions to build a deeper root system. Deep roots, 
combined with leveled mulching, rely on rain instead of regular watering, further 
building in an eco-friendly approach.

The plant pairings and advanced irrigation system is combined with well-planned 
soil chemistry, creating a garden that is resilient and sustainable — a garden focused 
on healthy soil working together to attract beneficial insects that ward off the threat 
of invasive pests.

Other improvements included upgraded pathways, fences, stairs and lighting as well 
as renovations to the Turner Pavilion Teahouse, overlooking a bold new rose garden. 
Education elements include an array of new signs, including the Story of Roses 
display, teaching visitors about the history of roses.

“We were thrilled to welcome in a new era of sustainable horticulture to Hendrie 
Park,” says RBG head of horticulture, Jim Mack. “Much like our rejuvenated Rock 
Garden, the new Rose Garden embraces new designs and techniques that reflect a 
more modern, environmentally conscious approach to gardening, one that people 
can implement in their home garden. It’s our hope that while wandering through 
this two-acre garden our guests will stop and smell the roses, explore their rich past, 
and discover how like of all of us, they are changing for a sustainable future.”
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Hardy 'Canadian Shield' developed at Vineland 
Research and Innovation Centre in Niagara.

(L–R) Alex Henderson, Curator of Collections,  
Peter Kukielski and Jim Mack, Head of Horticulture
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Royal Botanical Gardens is rooted into the Schwenger family’s DNA. “You might 
say RBG is part of our family,” says Michael Schwenger, a third-generation RBG 
board chair/president.

It was Mike’s grandfather who started it all. William Schwenger was known as 
“Mr. Parks” in Hamilton, a respected judge and environmentalist who became the 
president of RBG from 1949 until his death. Mike’s father followed the same path, 
becoming RBG president in the late ’80s. 

When Mike was growing up in Aldershot Village, his parents would take him out 
for Sunday morning hikes on RBG trails. He remembers the Children’s Teaching 
Garden in Westdale, the Christmas shows, and the feeling of peace he always had 
when he was at RBG. 

A long-time Hamiltonian and local business owner, Mike is an avid canoer, kayaker, 
hiker and gardener. He’s an environmentalist, and he knows that “by supporting 
RBG, you’re supporting the environment.”

DONOR PROFILE

After ten years on RBG’s board of directors, Mike fulfilled his family’s legacy 
and became chair in 2000. Now, he’s passing these values onto his own children. 
His family’s foundation continues to support RBG financially, and although he’s 
involved in numerous community organizations, Royal Botanical Gardens was his 
first one, and it’s his great love. 

Fundraising to keep RBG alive has always been a challenge, but it’s a challenge  
Mike has risen to. “It’s the lungs of the community,” he says, and he knows that 
looking to the future, the role of RBG is to provide leadership in showing the 
importance of conservation.

After nearly 80 years of Schwenger family ties to RBG, Mike thinks his grandfather, 
Mr. Parks, would be proud to see that the family is still carrying on his legacy of 
environmentalism. “It’s about horticulture, conservation, science and education,” 
says Mike. “It’s about creating a place where you can get away from the busy world 
we live in and be at peace.”

And the Schwenger Family Foundation

“I was born into it.  
It’s in my roots.  
And once you have 
deep roots, you can’t 
transplant them.”

  Michael 
Schwenger

Watch a short video with Michael
rbg.ca/MichaelSchwenger

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3kzjUMgwcEQ&t=58s
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3kzjUMgwcEQ&t=58s
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When Lynn Hryniuk decided to dedicate a monument to her late father, she looked 
for somewhere that would last. A native Hamiltonian who’s visited the Gardens 
more times than she can count, Lynn remembers RBG being an escape for her 
family after they moved to the city. 

She’s watched the Gardens change many times over. “It’s expanded, it’s renewed, 
it’s revitalized,” and when Lynn was able, she took the opportunity to become part 
of that change herself, donating to the Rock Garden rejuvenation project before 
finding “her place,” the Arboretum. 

A sprawling natural area that’s home to a wide variety of trees and woody plants, the 
Arboretum offered a perfect opportunity for Lynn to commemorate her parents and 
their shared passion for RBG. Two tulip trees, growing tall and wide in the centre of 
the Arboretum, have been dedicated in their honour. Two others further down the 
path are dedicated to Lynn and her husband.

“I think I’m a closet tree-hugger,” she says, “and I want to keep the Arboretum 
vital and active for generations to come.” She thinks of how the garden spaces have 
helped her keep active and given her a place where no matter what’s happening in 
her life, “problems don’t seem so big.”

Lynn and her parents’ trees will be standing long after Lynn’s time, and that’s the 
true magic of RBG. It’s bigger and older than any of us. Now when Lynn visits the 
Arboretum, she starts by relaxing on a bench under her father’s tree. She lets that 
connection guide her through her long walks, exploring trails, walking beside the 
water and clearing her head. 

She loves to watch children explore the Arboretum too — it brings her back to her 
own childhood in these gardens. “These are the times you’re going to remember 
as you get older, the times spent with your family, running around the park and 
enjoying nature.”

Lynn
 Hryniuk

“This is part of  
my support system 
and I think it’s 
great to cultivate 
that for others”

Watch a short video with Lynn
rbg.ca/LynnHryniuk

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GEI6IqGqoqM
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GEI6IqGqoqM
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Every morning, rain or shine, snow or sleet, you’ll find a team of dedicated staff on 
the trails, bridges, waterways and forests of Royal Botanical Gardens’ 2,300 acres of 
natural lands. Helping facilitate it all is John De Zoete.
 
John has worked for RBG’s natural lands department since 1973, maintaining trails, 
building and maintaining structures, running the Fishway, and protecting RBG’s 
native plant and animal species.

What started as a work placement upgrading trails in Cootes Paradise has become 
John’s lifelong career and passion. He left briefly to go to college, but after just one 
year, realized that his true passion was waiting for him at the Gardens. He left again 
in 2011 to take early retirement, but RBG’s natural wonders called him back again 
and he returned full-time to the work he loves.

He says its nature and the outdoors that keep him coming back — it’s the challenges 
and problem-solving.

John’s an RBG donor as well. He believes in giving back and can’t think of a better 
organization than the one that’s made him who he is. Some of his best memories 
involve sharing the magic of RBG with younger generations, and he knows 
education is the key to ensuring that the RBG can carry on long after he’s gone.

At RBG, whether he’s up close and personal with wildlife or helping kids 
understand the complexities of caring for our natural environment, John feels at 
home and at peace. On his almost 50-year career at RBG, John says “This wasn’t  
my plan, but I’m glad how it turned out. I have no regrets.”

DONOR PROFILE

John 
 DeZoete“This job, this place,  

I think it’s shaped me. 
It’s made me appreciate 
the outdoors to an 
immeasurable degree.”

Watch a short video with John
rbg.ca/JohnDeZoete

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6RLELJ_OeHY
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=6RLELJ_OeHY
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Tucked away in a greenhouse at the back of RBG’s Spicer Court, you’ll find one of 
Canada’s most diverse collections of orchids. If you visit on a Thursday or Sunday 
morning, you’ll find a familiar sight at RBG — volunteers getting their hands dirty 
in the name of conservation and a love of orchids.
 
The Orchid Society of Royal Botanical Gardens is a group of over 100 members  
that devote their time to the orchid collection and preservation of this unique 
winter-flowering plant. The Orchid Society hosts their own orchid show at the 
Gardens and travels to display their collection at shows across Canada.
 
Long-time members Lynda and Pat have been part of the society since 1990. They’ve 
seen their greenhouse space transformed over the last 30 years and watched as the 
Society’s orchid show grew from a one-room, one-day affair in the early 1980s to 
the multi-day festival of art and plant life that it is today. Through it all, what keeps 
them coming back is the friendships they’ve formed along the way.
  
Among the orchids, a community has blossomed under the  
greenhouse roof. Olga, who’s been volunteering since 1985,  
brings cookies and coffee to the greenhouse in the  
mornings, and the group sits together, discussing their  
shared passion for orchids and for conservation.
 
Lynda and Pat are most proud to see the relationship  
that’s bloomed between the Orchid Society and RBG,  
and the benefits and positive outcomes that both groups  
receive as a result of the strong partnership. 
 
“In an increasingly urban environment and society,” says Pat, “it becomes critically 
important that there’s green space and that people have an opportunity to see how 
plants grow.” He hopes the work the Orchid Society does can help bring more people 
out to RBG in the winter months, get them excited about plant life, and in turn inspire 
them to buy a membership, donate or even volunteer their time at the Gardens.

“It’s about the people 
and it’s about the plants. 
And we’re plant people.”

Orchid 
Society

O
lga

Watch a short video with Lynda and Pat
rbg.ca/OrchidSociety

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=amNPAcw5cYU
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=amNPAcw5cYU
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Campaigns
The following listing represents the  
sum of donations made to RBG’s 
Growing up Green Annual Campaign, 
Green Angels Fund, and Rose Garden 
Capital Campaign.

$100,000 PLUS

ArcelorMittal Dofasco
Environment and Climate  
	 Change Canada
Ministry of Tourism, Culture and Sport
Ontario Trillium Foundation
Patrick J. McNally Charitable Foundation

$75,000–$99,000

Burlington Foundation
CHCH
City of Hamilton
Corus Radio
Jean & Cameron Crowe
OUTFRONT Media Canada
Royal Botanical Gardens Auxiliary

$50,000–$74,999

Ms. Rita Plansky
TD Friends of the  
	 Environment Foundation
The Dalglish Family Foundation
The Hamilton Spectator 
Walker Industries

$25,000–$49,999

Mr. Patrick Bermingham
Cliff & Toni Carson
Mrs. Lynn Hryniuk & Dr. William Hryniuk
Ms. Mary Monaco
National Fish and Wildlife Foundation
Natural Sciences and Engineering  
	 Research Council of Canada
Queenston Chevrolet on Centennial
The Marlies and Alan Clark Fund through 
	 Hamilton Community Foundation
Mrs. & Mr. Brenda & Terry Yates
Anonymous (1)

$10,000–$24,999

Bay Area Restoration Council
Mr. Martin Buchalter
Colleges and Institutes Canada
Canadian Council of Archives
Canadian Heritage
Canadian Museums Association
Douglas A. Flett & Elizabeth Flett
Mr. Kenneth J. Flood

Ms. Georgina Langs
Ministry of the Environment, 
	 Conservation and Parks
Mrs. Lynda Rosser & Mr. Hal Rosser

$5,000–$9,999

Adam & Olive Memorial Fund through 
	 Hamilton Community Foundation
Mr. Victor Ajayi
Gordon & Heather Albini
Mr. John Brouwers
ECO Canada 
Employment Hamilton
Ms. Annamarie Fackelmann  
	 & Mr. David Harpur
Hamilton Industrial Environmental 
	 Association (HIEA)
Mrs. Liz Heersink & Mr. John Heersink
Mrs. Maryella Leggat & Mr. Doug Leggat
Ministry of Natural Resources  
	 and Forestry
Mrs. Lesley Race 
Mrs. Jane Shockman
Karen Trebilcock & Brenda Kerr
The Schwenger Family Foundation
Vineland Research and Innovation Centre
World Wildlife Fund Canada
Anonymous (1)

$1,000–$4,999

Ms. Virginia Aksan
Ms. Janet Arnold
Ms. Valerie Atkinson
Mrs. Carol Barber & Mr. Paul Barber
Dr. H. Douglas Barber  
	 & Mrs. P. June Barber
Mrs. Leighan Basadur & Mr. Bob Basadur
Darlene Bennett-Howes & David Howes
Bishopston-Rhys Consulting Inc.
Mr. Ken Black
Leslie Bullock & Mike Deboni
Mr. Alan Clark & Mrs. Marlies Clark
Dr. Terry Colgan & Dr. Donna Jez
Mrs. Ann Collins
Congregation of the Sisters  
	 of St. Joseph in Canada
David & Dianne Conrath
Ms. Linda D’Errico
Ms. Jane Davies
Mr. John De Zoete & Mrs. Jane De Zoete
Mr. Steve Dobrus
Dr. Keith Edwards & Mrs. Gay Edwards
Mr. Floyd Elder
Mrs. Kathi Elliott & Mr. Michael Elliott
Ms. Lorena Frattura & Ms. Carol Bullock
Mrs. Muriel Gibow

Mrs. Constance Hall & Mr. Frederick Hall
Ms. Barbara J. Hallam
Ms. Barbara Hallett
Hamilton Port Authority
Ms. Linda Heaver
Mr. Arthur Heidebrecht  
	 & Mrs. Margaret Heidebrecht
Mr. Anthony O. Hendrie
Mr. Michael Hendrie
Mrs. Patricia Isbister
Mrs. Diane Jamieson
K.N. Crowder Mfg. Inc.
Mr. Frank Kapolka  
	 & Mrs. Barbara Kapolka
Mr. Jim Ketcheson  
	 & Mrs. Mary Lynne Ketcheson
Mr. Scott Koblyk
Dr. Andrew Latchman  
	 & Mrs. Kerri Latchman
Mr. Cyril MacNeil
Mr. Ian Madell & Mrs. Arlene Madell
Mr. Roger Marques
Mr. Robert Marrs
Mr. John McQuade  
	 & Mrs. Eileen McQuade
Mr. & Mrs. S. Mehta
Milne McGrath Fund through  
	 Hamilton Community Foundation 
Mrs. Margaret Morison
Mr. John Noonan
Mr. George Pagowski
Peller Estates Winery
Dr. Waldemar Pieczonka
Mrs. Sejal Purewal & Mr. Sandev Purewel
Rotary Club of Burlington Central
Kathy & Mark Runciman
Scotiabank
Mr. Gavin Sheppard  
	 & Mrs. Lana Sheppard
Ms. Anita Singh
Mrs. Lenore Strathy
Ms. Marcia Sweet
Ms. Catherine Tait
TK Brady Investments Inc.
The Career Foundation
The Martin Foundation Fund through 
	 Hamilton Community Foundation
Mr. Ray Twinney
Mr. Zane Vogelsberg
Mrs. Ranjan Vyas
Ms. Tejal Vyas
W. Robert & Marion S. Shivas 
	 Conservation Trust Fund through 
	 Hamilton Community Foundation
Mr. Philip Webster
Ms. Kathryn Yates & Mr. Robert Krull
Anonymous (2)

to all of our donors for their continued support

Thank you

These listings represent funds received in 2018. Every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy  
of these lists and we apologize for any errors or omissions. Please contact 905-527-1158, ext. 290 for questions.
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Mrs. Michelle Tavares & Mr. Paul Tavares
Rev. Tijs Theijsmeijer 
	 & Mrs. Claire Theijsmeijer
Mr. Tys Theysmeyer
Mr. Peter Thoem & Mrs. Ruth Thoem
Mr. Wayne Thorpe & Mrs. Heather Thorpe
Mrs. Lisa Todd
Mrs. M.E. Tugman
Mr. Morris Twist & Mrs. Annette Twist
V. Kraus Nurseries Ltd.
Mr. John VanDuzer
Mr. Martin Vaughan
Ms. Penny Vermeulen
Dr. John Vickers & Ms. Leena Jaanimagi
Dr. Jacqueline Wakefield  
	 & Ms. Judi MacLeod
Mr. George Walker & Mrs. Velma Walker
Mrs. Gillian Webster
Mr. Jack White
Mrs. Diana Wiggins & Mr. Don Wiggins
Mrs. Gwen Wilby & Mr. Ross Wilby
Mrs. Judith K. Wintermute
Ms. June Wright & Mr. Tod Wright
Dr. Noel Wright & Mrs. Claire Wright
Mrs. F. Joyce Young
Anonymous (3)

Bequests
Estate of Margaret Clay
Estate of John R Grant
Estate of Margaret Beatrice Landsborough
Estate of Elizabeth Anne Swift
Estate of Elizabeth J. Thomas
Estate of Dr. N. J. and Mrs. Mary Toplack
Estate of Hazel Jeanne Watson

Tribute Giving
IN COMMEMORATION OF:

Betty Thomas
Jim & Judy Docherty 
Katherine Davidson
Micah Rozen
Nancy Kumpf &Tom Jones
Noah, Charlotte & Emma Prodger
Phyllis Stroud
Sally & Norm Roper
The McCraken Family

IN HONOUR OF: 
Alison Gibson
Christie de Ruiter
Debbie Field
Dianne Arrell
Fleur-Ange Lamothe
George Brophy

Irene Cowan
Jane Wood
Janet Simpson
Jennifer & Edward Early
Jo Anne Haynes
Katherine Willis
Kenneth Hall
Lynda, Chris, Scott, & Leah Olney
Maggie McRae
Mary Ann McNamara
Maureen Barry
Mr. Kamran Alam
Nancy Kumpf & Tom Jones
Pat & Alex Donald
Phyllis Deptuck
Rhys Shaw
Rodger & Grace Inglis
Rosemary Mills
Sheryl-Lynne Bradburn

IN MEMORY OF:

Albert Olsen
Alena Mudroch
Alice Anderson
Allan Race
Alli Simon
Ann Yaksich
Anne Marquis
Archie Graham
Arthur Wood
Barbara Bayne
Barbara Coombe
Benjamin William Gowing
Bernice Donaldson
Bette Vallentin
Beverley Clark
Bhanuprasad Jayantilal Vyas
Bill & Mary Graydon
Brent Edwards
Brigitte Anna Brooks
Carmina Marques
Carole Collins
Celina Mae & Lorne Higgins
Colin Ronald Chisholm
Connie Jefferess
Dale Hyde
David Woodward
Debbie Lynn Murray
Donna Cipolla
Dora Spaxman
Dorothy Orescanin
Dorothy Williamson
Doug Jacques
Douglas Mitchell
Dr Nooroldin Anvari
 

Dr. & Mrs. Harry Robinson  
	 & Cam Robinson
Dr. Colin J.L. Lock
Dr. Ian Hay
Dr. Patrick Colgan
Dr. W.K. (Dick) Tso
Duncan McCallum
Earl & Jean Player
Edna Simser
Eileen & John Robertson
Elaine Hardie
Elizabeth Anne Swift
Elizabeth Patterson
Elizabth Gregory
Ellen Puusepp
Elsie Waywell Sides Robertson
Elsie Woodrooffe
Endel & Aily Ratsep
Enid Claire Williams
Erin Elliot
Erla Jerome
Evelyn & Les Davis
Evelyn Ross
Fernando & Maria Bacani
Frieda Fackelmann
George Daniels
Gerry Dawson
Gordon W. Lawson
Hallie Groves
Hannelore Simon
Harold Glover
Helena Bogdan
Helena Drazyk
Hugh Clark
Ilene Fedyk
Jack & Betty Vanduzer
James Perry
Jan Linklater
Jean Grant
Jean Jennings
Jean Vince
Jill Vogelsberg
Jim Perry
Johanna Bidrau
Johanna Paehr
John Draskler
John Grant
John Guenther
Joseph Gordon Sides
Joseph Madell
Julia Monk
Julien Fayet
June Hopkins
Kevin & Marjorie (Harris) Noonan
Klaus Muller
Leo Moloughney

$500–$999

Mr. Don Alton
Mr. Derek Baker & Mrs. Sue Baker
Mr. William Bell & Mrs. M. Jane Bell
Mr. James Brett
Mrs. Linda Brownlee  
	 & Dr. Brian Brownlee
Mrs. Anna May Bruce & Mr. Jim Bruce
Mrs. Janet Bryers
Mrs. Jacqueline Carson  
	 & Mr. Dennis Carson
Mr. Martin Daly & Ms. Gretchen Perry
Ms. Christie de Ruiter & Mr. Evan Robb
Mr. Paul Douglas & Mrs. Susan Douglas
Mr. Nick Ehlert
Miss Mary Jane Farrar
Dr. Turlough Finan & Mrs. Barbara Finan
Dr. David Galbraith
Mr. Aaron Gascoyne
Mrs. Antje George
Mrs. Marnie Gerrie
Mr. David Goodings  
	 & Mrs. Judith Goodings
Mr. Stephen Gregory & Ms. Allison Calder
Dr. David Groves
Mr. Kieran Hamel
Hamilton Burlington Rose Society
Ms. Deborah Harasym
Mr. Peter Hargreave  
	 & Mrs. Kelly Hargreave
Mr. Don Hawkins & Mrs. Jan Hawkins
Ms. Alyson Henry
Mr. Rodger Inglis & Mrs. Grace Inglis
Mrs. Vicki Innes & Mr. Henk Wondergem
Jackman Foundation
Mrs. Barbara Jarrett
Ms. Judith Jenkins
Dr. Norman Jones
Mrs. Margaret Koblyk
Mrs. Ulrika Laurence  
	 & Mr. Patrick Laurence
Ms. Darlene Leduc
Mrs. Ruth Lee & Mr. Denis Lee
Dr. Peter Lovrics
Ms. Sarah B. Lowe
Mr. Norm Madill & Mrs. Loueen Madill
Ms. Marian Lynch
Ms. Sheila M. McDougall
Mount Hamilton Horticultural Society
Mr. John North & Mrs. Anne North
Mr. Paul Phoenix
Anne M. Pigott
RBC Royal Bank
Mr. David Reed & Mrs. Judith Ann Reed
Mr. Norman Rees & Mrs. Judith Rees

Dr. Síân Reid
Dr. Lyn Robinson
Mrs. Rosemary Russell  
	 & Mr. Philip Russell
Ms. Margaret L. Shaver
Ms. Liza Sheard & Mr. Mark Sazio
Mr. George Simpson  
	 & Mrs. Mary Ann Simpson
Ms. Esther Sleep
Mr. James Smith & Mrs. Patricia I. Smith
Mrs. Janet Stoddart  
	 & Mr. William J. Stoddart
Mr. John Taylor
Mr. Richard Thode & Mrs. Janice Thode
Mr. Wayne Thorpe & Mrs. Heather Thorpe
Ms. Monica Vicencio & Mr. David Hutton
Mr. Michael Winward  
	 & Ms. Belinda Zylstra
Anonymous (3)

$250–$499

Ms. Anne Abram
Mr. Eric Abram
Dr. John Ambrose
Mr. Dennis Baker & Mrs. Patricia Baker
Ms. Patricia Arndt
Ms. Patricia G. Barton
Mrs. Martha Bauer
Mr. Ronald Bayne
Mr. John Bennie
Dr. Heather Borman-Eby
Mr. Mark Brett & Ms. Kathleen Denomy
Hazel Broker
Dr. I. David Brown
Mr. Gerald Bukovinsky
Ms. Penelope Burk & Mr. Roger Dunn
Mrs. Barbara Cannon
Mr. James Chalmers  
	 & Mrs. Biljana Boskovic-Chalmers
Ms. Nancy Chiarot & Mr. Rudy Chiarot
Mr. Edward Clutton  
	 & Mrs. Frances Clutton
Dr. Kate Connolly
Dr. Thomas Davison & Mrs. Katya Davison
Ms. Karin Davidson-Taylor
Mr. James De Ath & Mrs. Joy De Ath
Mr. Michael de Pencier
Dr. Patrick Deane & Mrs. Sheila Deane
Ms. Dorte Deans
Mrs. Barbara DeRoo & Mr. Paul DeRoo
Mr. Rob Diermair  
	 & Mrs. Karla Spence-Diermair
Mr. Hugh Eisler & Mrs. Rhonda Eisler
Mr. Brian Forester
Mrs. Fiona Flood

Mrs. Jennifer Gautrey  
	 & Mr. Simon Gautrey
Mr. Gerald Gill & Mrs. Anne Gill
Mrs. Janet Hale
Grand Order of Israel Cemetery Board
Mrs. Brenda Gray & Mr. Brian Gray
Ms. Jean Griffin
Mrs. Heather Harvey & Dr. Chad Harvey
Dr. Graeme Haynes
Mrs. Wendy A. Hickey  
	 & Mr. Thomas Gallagher
Mrs. Sharon Holford  
	 & Mr. Stephen Holford
Ms. Beryl Holtam
Dr. Eileen Hutton & Mr. John Hutton
Ms. Jennifer Keir & Mr. Doug Payne
Mrs. Christine Kerr & Mr. Matt Kerr
Dr. Liz Koblyk & Mr. Scott Bunyan
Mr. Ken Lee & Mrs. Judy Lee
Mrs. Judith Lewis
Link Charity Canada Inc.
Mrs. Kay Lomax
Mrs. Joan Lowry
Doug & Marie Lucas
Mr. Kevin Martindate  
	 & Mrs. Michelle Martindate
Nancy & John McFadyen
Mr. Adam McLaurin
Mrs. Anne McLean & Mr. Don McLean
Mrs. Patricia Meek & Mr. Eric Meek
Miss Verna Neil
Ms. Frances Neufeld & Mr. Rudy Neufeld
Northbridge Financial Corporation
Mr. Lawrence H. Outram  
	 & Mrs. June Outram
Ms. Kate Oxley & Mr. Bill Nesbitt
Pathfinders Hiking Group of Oakville
Ms. Chenoa Plain
Mrs. Mary Jean Potter
Mr. Alan Procter
Mr. Edwin Prokop
Robert & Sharon Redhead
Mr. William Reynolds & Mrs. Lois Reynolds
Dr. G. K. Rodgers & Mrs. P. Rodgers
Mrs. Fay Rooke & Mr. C. Aldon Rooke
Mr. Robert Schellenberg
Mr. Charles Scott & Mrs. Phyllis Scott
Mr. Larry Seaman
Dr. Nicola Simmons & Mr. Ben Simmons
Mr. Grant Somerville
Mr. Lorne Sparrow & Mrs. Elaine Sparrow
Mrs. Helen Stephenson  
	 & Mr. Ian Stephenson
Mr. Gregor Stuart
Sunshine Building Maintenance

These listings represent funds received in 2018. Every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy  
of these lists and we apologize for any errors or omissions. Please contact 905-527-1158, ext. 290 for questions.
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Leslie Renfrew
Lillian Stevens
Loak Latchman
Mahadai Singh
Marc Gibow
Margaret Clay
Margaret Hambly
Maria Richter
Maria Szkitalinski
Marie White
Marion Davis
Marion Eby
Marjorie Hendrie
Mavis Ehlert
Michael Schneider
Michaela Klokoff
Mina-Jane & William Somerville
Molly Gladys Allen
Murray & Norma Stewart
Nate & Mary Toplack
Norman Chandler
Pat Cooper
Patty Koblyk
Pia Capoferri
Rachel McLeod
Renee Florence Couldrey
Richard Madell
Robert Hoard
Robert ”Howie“ Johnston
Rocco ”Rocky“ Rivando
Roisin McCallum
Rose Ann O'Connell
Rosemary Churchill
Ruth Atkinson
Ruth Utter
Sam Fasullo
Shae Frattura
Sharon Shaw
Sheila Edith Celsie
Sheila Redwood
Shirley Scarlett
Sondra Crawshaw
Stanley Lawrence Haworth
Tim Ward
Tom Marston
Vera & Victor Eastham
Walterina Mountain
Wilhelmina VanAken
Zoltan Fried

Benefit Concert 
Sponsors, Matt Dusk
$10,000 PLUS

Incite Foundation for the Arts
Leggat Auto Group

$5,000–$9,999

Aldershot Landscape Contractors Ltd.
Brownlow Partners
TD Bank Group

$1,000–$4,999

Badder Bus
IF Design Inc

Member
Organizations
Best Care Agency Ltd.
Brampton Horticultural Society
Burlington Wellness Tai-Chi
CGM Photo Imaging
Chartwell Brant Centre  
	 Long Term Care Residence
Choices, Orkney Residence
Choices Association
Christian Horizons, Hamilton House 1
Community Living Burlington, Daryl House
Community Living Burlington, Dynes House
Community Living Burlington, Lifeskills
Community Living Grimsby,  
	 Lincoln, West Lincoln
Community Living Haldimand
Community Living Hamilton
Community Living Mississauga
Community Living North Halton
Community Living Oakville
Compass, Lynwood Charlton Centre
Conway Opportunity Homes
Credit Valley Horticultural Society
Fanshawe College
Flamborough Senior Center, Hiking Group
Flamborough Seniors Centre
Georgian Bay Garden Club
Guelph Horticultural Society
Haldimand Horticultural Society
Hamilton & District Chrysanthemum  
	 & Dahlia Society

Hamilton Burlington Rose Society
Hamilton Naturalists' Club
Harbour Home
Ikenobo Ikebana Society of Hamilton
Ira McDonald Construction Ltd.
Lambeth Horticultural Society
LaSalle Park Retirement Community
Lively Dragon Club
London Horticultural Society
Lynden Horticultural Society
McMaster Outdoor Club
Mohawk College, Continuing Education
Mount Hamilton Horticultural Society
Mountainhill Landscaping Inc.
OMC Landscape Architecture
Ontario Daylily Society
Ontario Regional Lily Society
Options For Independent  
	 Living Development
Paris Horticultural Society
Pathfinders Hiking Group of Oakville
Port Dover & Woodhouse  
	 Horticultural Society
Queens Garden
Ridge Road Birders
School Sisters of Notre Dame
St. George Garden Club
Start It Right
Stoney Creek Garden Club  
	 & Horticultural Society
Stratford & District Horticultural Society
Summit Housing & Outreach Programs
Sunrise Senior Living
The Garden Club of Hamilton
The Garden Club of London
The Horticultural Societies  
	 of Parkdale & Toronto
Thorndale & Area Horticultural Society
Thrive Group, Ableliving Services
Tillsonburg Horticultural Society
V. Kraus Nurseries Ltd.
WEC International
Wentworth Height Schlegel Village
Wesley Senior Outreach Program
Wesley Supportive Housing
Winona Horticultural Society
YWCA Hamilton, East Group Home
YWCA Hamilton, Mountain Place

These listings represent funds received in 2018. Every effort has been made to ensure the accuracy  
of these lists and we apologize for any errors or omissions. Please contact 905-527-1158, ext. 290 for questions.

RBG Financials

82% of membership and donations are invested 
directly back into RBG. Self-generated revenues 
include areas such as weddings, corporate rentals, 
children’s camps, adult education programs, 
investment income, etc. RBG’s audited financial 
statements are available at rbg.ca. 

FUNDRAISING RATIO  
OF REVENUES TO EXPENSES

$3,818,487
18%

Expenses  
associated with  

fundraising 
$675,645

82%
Donor and member funds 
 invested directly into RBG

$3,142,842 

REVENUE SUMMARY
$17,127,146 24%

Province  
of Ontario 

$4,036,000

68%
Self-generated revenue 

$11,694,482

5%
Region  

of Halton  
$771,329

4%
City of 

Hamilton 
$625,335

SELF-GENERATED REVENUES
$11,694,482

23%
Donations 

$2,692,277

67%
Other 

$7,875,995

10%
Membership 
$1,126,210

https://www.rbg.ca/annualreport
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